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July 9, 2014 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
 
TO:  State Board of Regents 
 
FROM:  David L. Buhler 
 
SUBJECT: University of Utah – Energy Efficiency Project Approval 
 

Issue 
 

The University of Utah is requesting approval of a $7,865,000 energy efficiency project for three energy-
intensive major research buildings. This project will be funded from internal sources that will be repaid from 
projected energy savings. 
 

Background 
 
This project was developed based on the University’s positive experience with multiple previous Energy 
Conservation Measures projects, including Energy Performance Contract projects with outside contractors, 
and other paid-from-savings energy projects completed by the University’s Facilities Management 
Department. The project has been endorsed by the State Division of Facilities & Construction Management 
(DFCM). 
 
The three facilities selected for the project are the Henry Eyring Chemistry, Skaggs Biology, and Biology 
Buildings. The project will include mechanical system improvements, ongoing retro-commissioning, and a 
behavioral program (working with building occupants to identify and implement conservation and 
awareness) in order to achieve and sustain reductions in energy consumption.   
 
The anticipated energy savings resulting from the project are estimated to be $677,000 in year one, 
escalating as future utility rates increase. These energy savings are projected to be at least 20% for the 
entire southwest quadrant of the campus. Funding for the $7,865,000 estimated cost of the project will be 
provided by a loan from University non-state funded working capital reserves and is to be repaid from the 
resulting energy cost savings. 
 
The attached letter from the University provides additional information about the proposed project.  
University officials will be present at the meeting to provide additional information and respond to questions 
from the Regents. 
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Commissioner’s Recommendation 
 
The Commissioner recommends Board authorization of this energy efficiency project with the 
understanding that it will be submitted to the Utah State Building Board for construction authorization 
without legislative approval. 
 
 
 
    _______________________________                                                              
    David L. Buhler 
    Commissioner of Higher Education 
 
DLB/GLS/WRH 
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